
QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

No. 980 
 

asked on Wednesday, 12 October 2022 
 

MR M HART ASKED THE MINISTER FOR RESOURCES (HON S STEWART)—  
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister (a) advise if there has been any change or alteration to the lease 
conditions of the property known as the Burleigh Pavilion on Goodwin Terrace, 
Burleigh Heads over the past 12 months and (b) if so, detail those changes? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
(a) Yes. There have been alterations to the lease conditions as a result of an 

application by the leaseholder. 
 

(b) The amended conditions reflect the development approval from the Gold Coast 
City Council that the existing restaurant operate on the first floor of the venue. 

 


